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香港特別行政區政府知識產權署商標註冊處
Trade Marks Registry, Intellectual Property Department 
The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region

  

放棄註冊商標 

(局部放棄)

 

根據《商標條例》(第 559章)第 56條及《商標規則》(第 559章附屬法例)第 56條，以下註冊商標的擁有人已就某些該

等註冊所關乎的貨品或服務放棄註冊。

SURRENDER OF REGISTERED TRADE MARK(S) 
(PARTIAL SURRENDER)

 
The registrations of the following registered trade mark(s) have been surrendered by 
the owner(s) under section 56 of the Trade Marks Ordinance (Cap. 559) and rule 56 of 
the Trade Marks Rules (Cap. 559 sub. leg.) in respect of certain goods or services for 
which the trade mark(s) are registered.

[111] 註冊編號: 
Trade Mark No.: 

304346055

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

Colpac Limited
Enterprise Way, Maulden Road,
Flitwick, Bedfordshire MK45 5BW,
UNITED KINGDOM

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

SIT FUNG KWONG & SHUM
9th Floor, York House, The Landmark,
15 Queen's Road Central,
HONG KONG

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

16

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

24-11-2017 

26-07-2021

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 16
Printed matter; packaging materials and packaging products of paper, paperboard, 
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cardboard or plastics; educational materials in the nature of puzzle books, story 
books, colouring in sheets and cards, printed masks of paper or cardboard and 
colouring crayons; printed matter; cardboard articles and printed cardboard articles; 
books; boxes, cartons, trays and containers all made of paper, paperboard, cardboard, 
plastics or combinations thereof; blanks (of paper, paperboard or cardboard) for 
making up into boxes, cartons, trays or containers; wrapping materials; all the 
aforementioned goods including or being related to liquid packaging, particularly 
liquid packaging board.

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 16
Printed matter; packaging materials and packaging products of paper, paperboard, 
cardboard or plastics; educational materials in the nature of puzzle books, story 
books, colouring in sheets and cards, printed masks of paper or cardboard and 
colouring crayons; printed matter; cardboard articles and printed cardboard articles; 
books; boxes, cartons, trays and containers all made of paper, paperboard, cardboard, 
plastics or combinations thereof; blanks (of paper, paperboard or cardboard) for 
making up into boxes, cartons, trays or containers; wrapping materials; all the 
aforementioned goods not including or being related to liquid packaging, particularly 
liquid packaging board.

 
[111] 註冊編號: 

Trade Mark No.: 

304815766

[540] 商標： 
Mark: 

[571] 商標描述： 
Mark Description: 

N/A

[730] 擁有人姓名／名稱、地址: 
Owner's Name, Address: 

WYSÔ Bogner GmbH
St.-Veit-Str. 4,
81673 München,
GERMANY

[740/
750]

擁有人的送達地址: 
Owner's Address for Service:

WENPING PATENT & TRADE MARK AGENT LIMITED
1701 Tung Wai Commercial Building, 
111 Gloucester Road, 
Hong Kong

[511] 類別編號： 
Class No.: 

9,18,24,25,28,35

[151] 註冊日期： 
Date of Registration:
放棄生效日期： 
Date of Surrender
Taking Effect:

28-01-2019 

28-07-2021

  

放棄註冊所關乎的下列貨品或服務：

Surrendered in respect of the following goods or services for the registration:

類別 Class 14
Jewellery, jewellery goods, precious stones; horological and chronometric instruments, 
including stopwatches; precious metals and their alloys and goods made thereof and 
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plated therewith, namely decorations, coins, key rings and key chains, and charms 
therefor, jewellery boxes and watch boxes; ornaments for garments (made of precious 
metal).

類別 Class 35
retail and wholesale services (including teleshopping programs) and online and 
catalogue mail order services for jewellery, jewellery goods, precious stones, 
horological and chronometric instruments, including stop watches, precious metals and 
their alloys and goods made thereof and plated therewith, ornaments for garments (made 
of precious metal).

紀錄冊內的貨品或服務現修改如下：

The remaining goods or services on the register now read as follows:

類別 Class 9
Spectacles, prescription spectacles, anti-glare spectacles and sunglasses as well as 
their parts and accessories, i.e. replacement lenses, replacement frames, replacement 
earpieces and replacement nose pieces; cases specially for spectacles and sunglasses 
as well as their parts and accessories; protective helmets and goggles for sports, 
specifically skiing and snowboarding helmets and skiing and snowboarding goggles; 
helmets for motorcyclists; helmet visors; helmet cameras; reflector strips for 
garments; reflecting garments for wear, for the prevention of accidents; knee, elbow, 
back and shin guards for the protection against accidents (with the exception of 
sporting goods); compact discs, DVDs and other digital recording media (including USB 
flash drives); apparatus for recording, transmission or reproduction of sound or 
images; data processing equipment and computers, computer software; electronic 
training simulators for sports purposes.

類別 Class 18
Bags, especially handbags, rucksacks, travelling trunks and suitcases; garment bags 
for travel; bags for sports; bags for sports shoes; travelling bags; travel garment 
covers; carrier and shoulder bags; briefcases; pocket wallets; purses, belt bags; 
leather and imitation leather and goods made thereof, namely luggage and other 
carriers, cosmetic bags, vanity cases, not fitted, hatbox, attache cases, packaging 
sacks, toiletry bags, bags (envelopes, pouches) for packaging, cans, containers and 
boxes, travelling sets, shoe bags, sports packs, small leather goods, namely card 
cases (note cases), ID cases, key cases, luggage tags; animal skins and hides; harness 
and saddlery; horse saddles, horse blankets and horse covers; whips; clothing for 
animals; walking sticks; umbrellas and parasols.

類別 Class 24
Fabrics, woven fabrics and textile goods, knitted fabrics (if included in class 24); 
textile fabrics and elastic knitted fabrics, in each case for the manufacture of 
sportswear; bedspreads, bed linen and bedclothes; covers for cushions; tablemats, 
tablecloths, table runners and table linen (each not of paper); sleeping bags, 
sleeping bag inlets, bags adapted to sleeping bags; net curtains of textile or 
plastic; curtains; lining fabrics; home textiles; furniture covers or covers of 
textile or plastic; protective covers for furniture; place mats, not of paper; quilts, 
bed covers, travelling rugs (lap robes), towels of textile, table napkins of textile, 
handkerchiefs of textile.

類別 Class 25
Clothing; footwear; sports footwear, in particular boots for skiing and snowboarding; 
headgear for wear; hosiery; underwear; weatherproof outdoor clothing; sportswear; 
sports uniforms; girdles; belts; gloves; scarves and shawls; balaclavas; ski gloves 
and snowboard gloves.
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類別 Class 28
Gymnastic and sporting articles, games, toys and playthings; skis, snowboards, ski 
boards, sledges, surfboards and parts of the aforementioned goods (if included in 
class 28); ski poles, ski and snowboard bindings and parts thereof (if included in 
class 28); knee, elbow, back and wrist guards for sports people; sports gloves, in 
particular golf gloves; ski clamps, bags specially adapted for sports equipment and 
sporting goods; binding covers; golf bags, with or without wheels; golf clubs; golfing 
articles; golf balls, golf ball markers; golf mats; stationary exercise bicycles.

類別 Class 35
Advertising; Online advertising on a computer network; business management; business 
administration; demonstration of goods for promotional purposes; presentation of goods 
and services; presentation of goods on communication media, for retail purposes; 
provision of commercial consumer information in commercial and business matters on the 
internet; retail and wholesale services (including teleshopping programs) and online 
and catalogue mail order services for any of the following goods: soaps, perfumery 
goods, essential oils, non-medicated cosmetics, non-medicated hair lotions, bleaching 
preparations and other substances for laundry use (also organic), sachets for 
perfuming linen, laundry preparations, cloths impregnated with a detergent for 
cleaning, household fragrances, air fragrancing preparations, joss sticks, potpourris, 
cleaning, polishing, scouring and abrasive preparations, perfumed candles, candles and 
wicks for lighting, spectacles, prescription spectacles, anti-glare spectacles and 
sunglasses and their parts and accessories, i.e. replacement lenses, replacement 
frames, replacement earpieces and replacement nose pieces, cases specially for 
spectacles and sunglasses and their parts and accessories, protective helmets and 
goggles for sports, especially skiing and snowboarding helmets and skiing and 
snowboarding goggles, helmets for motorcyclists, helmet visors, helmet cameras, 
reflector strips for garments, reflecting garments for wear, for the prevention of 
accidents, knee, elbow, back and shin guards for the protection against accidents 
(with the exception of sporting goods), Compact discs, DVDs and other digital 
recording media (including USB flash drives), apparatus for recording, transmission or 
reproduction of sound or images, data processing equipment and computers, computer 
software, electronic training simulators for sports purposes, bicycles (including 
folding bicycles and their parts), bicycle racks for motor vehicles, bicycle 
accessories for carrying beverages and luggage, including bottle holders for bicycles, 
repair kits for bicycle tyres, foot clips for bicycle pedals, saddle covers for 
bicycles, e-bikes (also foldable), sailboats, including sailing ships, land craft for 
beach sailing, boats, including motor boats, water vehicles (boats and ships), 
inflatable dinghies, automobiles, autonomous vehicles, luggage carriers for vehicles, 
in particular for transporting sports equipment, printed matter, photographs, 
stationery, artists' and drawing materials, paintbrushes, office requisites (except 
furniture), instructional and teaching materials (excluding apparatus), paper, 
cardboard and goods made of these materials, sewing patterns, cases, boxes and bags of 
paper and/or cardboard for the decorative packaging or presentation of fashion 
articles and fashion accessories, jewellery and costume jewellery, cosmetics and home 
accessories, notebooks and calendars, bags, especially handbags, rucksacks, travelling 
trunks and suitcases, garment bags for travel, bags for sports, bags for sports shoes, 
travelling bags, garment bags for travel, carrier and shoulder bags, briefcases, 
pocket wallets, purses, belt bags, Leather and imitation leather and goods made 
thereof, animal skins and hides, harness and saddlery, horse saddles, horse blankets 
and horse covers, whips, clothing for animals, walking sticks, umbrellas and parasols, 
furniture, storage shelves for ski and sports equipment, mirrors, frames, garment 
racks (furniture), coat racks (furniture), office requisites (furniture), computer 
workstations (furniture), shop counters (furniture), storage shelves and cupboards 
(furniture), furniture for industrial purposes, room dividers (furniture), matching 
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fabric covers for furniture, shelves (furniture), display stands (furniture), display 
cases for promotional purposes, goods, unless included in other classes, made of wood, 
cork, cane, rushes or reeds, willow, horn, bone, ivory, whalebone, tortoiseshell, 
yellow amber, mother-of-pearl, meerschaum and their substitutes or of plastics, 
glassware, insulating flasks, heat insulated containers for beverages, thermally 
insulated containers for food, drinking bottles for sports, shaving brushes, clothing 
stretchers, trouser presses, brushes, in particular for cleaning clothes and shoes and 
for toilet purposes, flasks, trouser presses, combs, comb cases, corkscrews, picnic 
cases (crockery), soap dispensers, drinking vessels, drinking glasses, toothbrushes, 
tents and tent accessories, tarpaulins, sails, sacks, tent bags, bags for packaging 
and wrappers for packaging of textile materials, textile or synthetic fibres for 
textile purposes, fabrics, woven fabrics and textile goods, knitted fabrics, textile 
fabrics and elastic knitted fabrics, in each case for the manufacture of sportswear, 
bedspreads, bed linen and bedclothes, covers for cushions, tablemats, tablecloths, 
table runners and table linen (each not of paper), sleeping bags, sleeping bag inlets, 
bags adapted to sleeping bags, net curtains of textile or plastic, curtains, lining 
fabrics, home textiles, furniture covers or covers of textile or plastic), protective 
covers for furniture, place mats, not of paper, quilts, bed covers, travelling rugs 
(lap robes), towels of textile, table napkins of textile, handkerchiefs of textile, 
clothing, footwear, sports footwear, in particular boots for skiing and snowboarding, 
headgear for wear, hosiery, underwear, weatherproof outdoor clothing, sportswear, 
sports uniforms, girdles, belts, gloves, scarves and shawls, balaclavas, buttons, 
hooks and eyelets and needles, zip fasteners, zippers, ribbons and braid, lace and 
embroidery, ornamental novelty badges (buttons), appliqués (haberdashery), patches for 
garments, embroidery for garments, snap hooks (fasteners) for garments, buckles, 
especially belt buckles for garments, name strips of textile for marking and 
identifying garments, gymnastic and sporting articles, games, toys and playthings, 
skis, snowboards, ski boards, sledges, surfboards and parts of the aforementioned 
goods, ski poles, ski and snowboard bindings and parts thereof, ski waxes, knee, 
elbow, back and wrist guards for sports people, sports gloves, in particular ski, 
snowboard and golf gloves, ski clamps, bags specially adapted for sports equipment and 
sporting goods, binding covers, golf bags, with or without wheels, golf clubs, golfing 
articles, golf balls, golf ball markers, golf mats, stationary exercise bicycles; 
services related to customer loyalty, incentive, and bonus programmes; operating an 
online customer club for business, promotional and/or advertising purposes; film and 
television advertising; product demonstrations in shop windows and television sales 
programmes, also with live models; business consulting for franchising concepts; 
services of model agencies; organisation and presentation of fashion shows for 
commercial and promotional purposes; product demonstrations in the shop windows with 
living models; business management of sports facilities and sports facility equipment 
(for third parties); advertising for goods and services through sponsorship of sports 
events; sponsorship search.


